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expressed intention to submit the two applications concurrently early in 2017. Therefore, subject to
the grant of planning permission, the site could be available for development within the next 5 years
(pre-­2021).

The redevelopment of the Roots Hall site will provide 675 homes in a strategic, town centre location,
in addition to providing up to approximately 4,000sqm of mixed retail including a foodstore and
enhancing the shopping frontage on Victoria Avenue as a gateway to the Southend Central Area. This
development would support the strategic objectives of the SCAAP and would most importantly
contribute towards housing delivery in the Borough in the earlier part of the Plan (pre-­2021).

The SCAAP (November 2016) refers to the Core Strategy (December 2007) targets for housing
provision in the Town Centre Area and the ability of the SCAAP to meet the outstanding requirement
for the remainder of the plan period (to 2021). The Core Strategy target set is 325 dwellings per
annum for the plan period (2001-­2021). However, the most recently identified objectively assessed
housing need for Southend grossly exceeds the plan target at 950-­1135 dwellings per annum for the
period of 2014-­2037 (South Essex Strategic Housing Market Assessment, May 2016). Furthermore,
the Council has recently highlighted its difficulty in meeting its objectively assessed housing need
through the Local Plan process, in a letter to the Examiner of the Caste Point New Local Plan (dated
18th November 2016), with particular reference to the constraints of the Borough in finding suitable
land for development. The Roots Hall site is not only suitable for development, as previously
highlighted in the SCAAP (December 2015) and pre-­application discussions with the Council, but
would be available within the next 5 years, and would therefore deliver much needed housing towards
the Council’s objectively assessed needs.

We therefore respectfully request that the site allocation for the Roots Hall Stadium site be re-­instated
in the SCAAP, to include a mixed-­use development for convenience/ retail and residential uses, with
an indicative capacity of 675 homes It has the potential to be delivering homes by 2018/19 linked to
the delivery of a new stadium at Fossetts Farm.

Please keep us informed of further progress with the SCAAP and other consultation events. We look
forward to confirmation of receipt. Future correspondence to PowerHaus Consultancy can be directed
to either Mary Power

Yours faithfully,

PowerHaus Consultancy 

PowerHaus Consultancy




